Dear MEP XXX,

I write to you concerning the file amending the Motor Insurance Directive which the IMCO committee is due to vote on at the end of January. 

XXXXXXXXXI AM WRITING ON BEHALF OF XXX COMPANY, WHICH IS BASED IN ??? AND PROVIDES LOCAL JOBS AND ECONOMIC CONTRIBUTION XXXXXXXXXXXXX”

To preserve UK jobs in the cycle industry, and for the UK and EU to take full advantage of the considerable environmental and health benefits of e-bike use, it is of the utmost importance that Electric Power Assisted Cycles (EPACs) are excluded from the scope of this Directive. 

The current Commission text constitutes an existential threat to the continued production of these bicycles, and would inflict major damage to the bicycle industry in the UK and across Europe.

We therefore strongly request you to please:


Vote for amendments 3 and 14 in MEP Charanzova’s report


Vote against amendments 56 and 83
EPACs are a key part of the cycle industry's future growth potential. Current EPAC sales show that in the European Union, 2 million EPACs were sold in 2017 (around 10% of all bicycle sales) and that figure is increasing by around 15-20% every year. 

Including EPACs in the scope of the MID would directly threaten an industry which invests 1 billion Euro per year in research, innovation and development and which provides 90,000 direct/indirect green jobs across the EU.

In the UK alone, according to research commissioned by the Bicycle Association in 2018, cycling contributes around £5.4 billion a year to the economy, with the larger share of this, £4.1b, coming from wider impacts, particularly reductions in loss of life, and reduced pollution and congestion. Products associated with the cycling industry contribute £0.7b, while tourism attributable to cycling contributes, at least, a further £0.5b. Cycling generates around 64,000 FTE jobs in the UK including jobs in tourism, sales and repair, cycle delivery, manufacturing, and cycle infrastructure.

The UK and EU cycle industry relies very significantly on the continued growth of e-bike (EPAC) sales for its success and growth. Any measure – such as inclusion in this Directive – which risks compromising the appeal of these e-bikes will be devastating. 

The European Cyclists’ Federation ECF, representing the interests of cycle users around Europe and CONEBI, the Confederation of the European Bicycle Industry, both stress the main reasons that the above-mentioned amendments should exclude EPACs from the scope of this Directive:


An EPAC (Electric Power Assisted Cycle) is not a motorised vehicle. It is a bicycle with a lightwight 250 watt motor assist which cuts out at 25 km/h; no pedalling means no power, and it is excluded from EU type approval.


The average speed of an EPAC is only between 1 and 3 km/h faster than a conventional bicycle.


EPACs do not cause major financial or personal damage. EPACs and bicycles have a completely different third-party liability risk compared to motor vehicles


Inclusion of EPACs in the scope would cause burdens on regulatory authorities, confusion amongst millions of riders, and a patchwork of regulations and rules across the EU.


Most EPACs are already currently insured under personal, home, or travel insurance anyway.


For these reasons I would again urge you to vote for amendments 3 and 14 in MEP Charanzova’s report, and to vote against amendments 56 and 83.
Thank you for your attention,

